
  

 
                Te Kura o NgǕkau Tapu ki Pito-One 

 

Number 16 Wednesday 24 October 2018   
 

Dates to Note  
22 ð 26 Oct 

¶ Tokelauan Language 
Week 

Thurs 25 Oct 

¶ Andrew Chinn 
workshops and concert 
6.30pm 

Fri 26 Oct 

¶ Assembly  2pm 
Wed 31 Oct 

¶ Early Risers Session 1  
2pm 

Thurs 1 Nov 

¶ All Saints Mass 9.30am 
Tues 6 Nov 

¶ School Athletics 
Wed 7 Nov 

¶ Battle of the Bands (tbc) 
Fri 2 Nov 

¶ Assembly  2pm 
Wed 7 Nov 

¶ Early Risers Session 2  
2pm 

Fri 9 Nov 

¶ Parish Schools day ï 
óLetôs Get Connectedô 

Fri Nov 16 

¶ NZEI proposing a Strike 
 

And important dates to 
book ahead é 
Thurs 6 Dec 

¶ School Picnic 
Sun 9 Dec 

¶ Leavers Dinner Y8s 
Tues 11 Dec 

¶ End of Year Mass and 
Morning Tea  9.30am 

Thurs 13 Dec 

¶ Prizegiving Liturgy  
6.30pm 

Fri 14 Dec 

¶ Term 4 ends  1pm 
 

Reminder ð school starts 
for all students at 9am 

 

 

Malo ni Parents and Friends  

 

Itôs great to be back at Sacred Heart School for the final term of the 

year. I had a wonderful Sabbatical break and I was lucky enough to do 

some travelling in Europe and England as well as my project work on 

transition.  I caught up with friends and family in England and I was 

fortunate to have the most amazing weather the whole time I was 

away!  

 

A special thank you to Julius and Jacqui for stepping up while I was 

away and also thanks to the rest of the staff who supporte d them and 

kept the school ticking over in my absence.  

 

I hope you all had an enjoyable long weekend and you got a chance to 

enjoy the sun! We offer our prayers and sympathy to the families who 

have had bereavements recently.  

 

This week is Tokelauan Langua ge Week and we look forward to 

celebrating the language and culture of Tokelau. Please let Julius know 

if you would like to come in and share your language and culture with 

the children.  

 

This term is very short ï only 9 weeks and we have a  lot to look for ward 

to. LINC -ED reporting is ongoing and the teachers in the Senior School 

are busy completing the Term 4 testing. Julia Havell is cutting back her 

hours this term, due to her leg not healing as it should and so Maree 

Mahony will be working with us again to cover some of Juliaôs days. 

 

All Saints Day Mass:  On All Saints Day (Thursday 1 st  November) we 

will be joining the parish for Mass at 9.30am. This will replace the All 

Saints Liturgy on the school calendar.  

 

Andrew Chinn Visit and Concert: This Thursday  25 th  October  we 

will have a visit from Andrew Chinn. A notice was sent home to you last 

week about this. Andrew will work with the children during the day and 

there will be a concert in the evening at 6.30pm in the church. Everyone 

is expected to attend t he concert wearing full school summer uniform. 

We look forward to seeing you there.  

 

Summer Uniform and School Hairstyles: Thank you to everyone 

who has sent their children to school in summer uniform. Everyone 

needs a school bucket sunhat. Please do not p urchase school uniform 

items (except girlôs socks) from other suppliers. We try to keep our 

uniform looking smart and items purchased from other suppliers often 

are not the same as those we sell. An early reminder to the parents of 

Year 6 girls -  they will require a skirt next year, so please organise this 

before the end of this year.  

Our uniform policy clearly states what we expect childrenôs hair to look 

like and we ask you to please support us by adhering to this policy.  

 

ñLong hair below the collar is wo rn tied back. Hair ornaments, 



 

 
Oliver Redfearn 

Bronson-Mose Aaifou-

Aloisio 

Poloma Brunt-Perez 

Mouanaki Tavite 

Liam Coffey 

Charli Newton-Hill 

Jane Devine 

Blessing Faasoa 

Troy Savelio 

Harriet Rosemergy 

Malia Ahelemo 

 

 

 

At Sacred Heart School 

we live our values every 

day in very way 

 

Respect 

 

Integrity 

 

Sense of 
Community 

 
 

Excellence 
 

 

 
Tai chi on a lovely sunny 

day with Sr Annette. 

 

 

Fun activity with Teacher 

Aide Anna Wilson. 

 

including rats tails,  designs cut into the hair, or any other trends 

not in keeping with the traditional nature  of our uniform, are not 

worn with school uniform. Elaborate hairstyles created by using  

hair products are not worn  with school uniform. Hair is not dyed 

or bleached. ò 

 

RISE Challenges : These need to be completed and handed to me by 

Friday 30 th  November so that certificates can be prepared ready for the 

Prizegiving Liturgy.  

 

2019 Class Placement :  We are currently final ising  our school 

organisation and classes for next year. In a school this size  sometimes 

children have to spend two years in the same classroom but not at the 

same Year level.  We will be speaking to any families whose children 

may be in this situation.  

If  you would like to talk  about the placement of your child next year 

then please speak to Jacqui, Julius or myself. School  organisation is a 

Management decision and one which a lot of time goes into and is a 

decision which  is affected by many factors . 

 

Thou ght for the Week  

ñThe transmission of the faith, heart of the Church's mission, comes 

about by the "infectiousness" of love. ò  Pope Francis (@pontifex)  

 

Ke manuia koutou uma I te Alofa o te Atua  

 

God bless  

Liz 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
§ PLEASE REMEMBER - you children should not return to school until 48 

hours have passed since their last episode of diarrhoea and/or 
vomiting. 

§ HEADS UP!  NZEI are proposing a Strike on Friday 16 November.  TBC 

§ SCHOOL TROPHIES ς If you won a trophy at the Prizegiving last year, it 
is now time to bring them back to school.  Please drop them in to the 
office.  Thanks. 

§ ANDREW CHINN CONCERT - Thursday 25th October, 6.30pm, in the 
Church.  All students are expected to attend and take part, and wear 
full uniform.  The concert is free for families. 

§ /ƻǊǊŜŎǘ ƎƛǊƭΩǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŎǳƭƻǘǘŜǎ ς please make sure your girls have the 
correct Sacred Heart school uniform culottes on!   

§ Large Sunhats ς we have some large (non-toggle) bucket sunhats 
available for the bigger students ς cost $5.00.  The smaller toggle 
sunhats are available for the smaller students, cost $15.00. 

§ Activity Contributions ς please could those still owing Activity 
Contributions for their students, make an effort to pay these off as 
soon as possible.  Thank you J 

§ We would appreciate any money owing to school being paid before 
Tuesday 11 December.  We will be making phone calls over the next 
few weeks reminding you of money owed to school. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Could all netball bags 
please be returned to 

school as soon as possible 
please. 

PLEASE TAKE YOUR 

SCOOTERS HOME 

EVERY NIGHT!!  



 

 
 

Mouanaki and Lui 
catching up with some 

extra reading with 
Richard, one of our 

Parent Tutor Volunteers.  

 

 

Tokelauan 

Language Week 

 

 
 

Some of our students 

from PȊkeko are leading 

prayers in Tokelauan 

 
 

Ko te aua o mǕtua, 

ko fǕnau 
At the core of a parents 

heart, are their 

children 
 

Manuia te aho! 
Have a nice day! 

 

Ko te Ǖkoga e lelei 
School is good 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  
Ë Screen Time ð Understanding the Impact ð A Neuroscience Session in easy  

     to understand language by the amazing Kathryn Berkett!  Technology brings positives, 
     negatives and no simple answers.  Thursday 25th October, 6.30 ï 8.30pm, Avalon 
     Pavilion (Avalon Park). Tickets $20.  Ticket sales www.eventbrite.co.nz 
Ë St Benedicts School Fair 2018 - Sunday 28th October, 50 Nicholson Road, Khandallah.  

Loads of fun for the family including, photo booths, bouncy castles, cake stalls, second 

hand clothing, toys and more. 11am-2pm 

Ë Wellington Synchronised Swimming - Synchronised Swimming Gala ï 11th Nov 3-
4pm, WRAC Kilbirnie. Come and see the trophy winning routines from Nationals. 
Getting Started Programme ï 3 sessions on Sun 18th & 25th Nov, 2nd Dec 2- 3:30pm at 
WRAC, Kilbirnie, near the dive well. Email Andrew at wellysynchro@gmail.com to sign-
up. Suitable for boys and girls aged 8-13 who are confident swimming out of their depth 
and have enthusiasm and a positive attitude. Fee: $30 (deducted from term fees if your 
swimmer continues *WRAC pool charges will apply*) 

Ë Supporting our Teen's/Preteen's Mental and Emotional Health - to equip parents, 

whanau, and the wider community with understanding and tools to support our young 

people. Wednesday 21st November, 7-9pm, at Maungaraki Baptist Church, 164 Dowse 

Drive, Maungaraki.   

Celebr ating our STUDENTS  
 

On the first day of term we welcomed Poloma and Bronson-Mose to TȊǭ.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We were so happy to see Miss Heatley back from her sabbatical and she gave 
each class a very special cross from Assisi. Thank you so much Miss Heatley. 
 

 
 I brought back a San Damiano cross for each class from 
Assisi. These had been blessed by one of the Franciscan 
Friars in the Basilica of St Francis. This is the beautiful church where he is buried. 
This is the cross he was praying in front of when he received the Stigmata. Assisi 
is a beautiful reflective place of pilgrimage.  Miss Heatley 
 

Well done to Joel, Sean, Joe, Jago and Marcos for 
representing Sacred Heart School at the Hutt Valley 
Intermediate Schools Tennis Champs last 
Tuesday.  
Congratulations to Joseph Fairfield for 
finishing runner-up in the Consolation draw and to 
Sean Phegan for winning the Intermediate Boys 
title.  
Sean will now go on to represent Sacred Heart and 
the Hutt Valley at the Regional competition in 
Palmerston North at the end of this month. 
 

http://www.eventbrite.co.nz/
https://maps.google.com/?q=50+Nicholson+Road,+Khandallah&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:wellysynchro@gmail.com


 

lunc honline  
 

Order lunches at school! 
Wednesdays ð Subway 

Thursdays ð Pita Pit 
Fridays ð Sushi 

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz 
 
 

Uniform Shop 
Mondays  2.45 ð 3.15 pm 
Tuesdays  8.45 ð 9.15am 

 

Contact Us  
Tel 568 6711 

Text 0225115419 
 

School App ï free download 
óSacred Heart Petoneô 

 
admin@sacredheartpetone.school.nz 
www.sacredheartpetone.school.nz 

 

School Bank Account  
12 3142 0121485 00  
Please note the childôs name and 

what the payment is for when 
making an online payment. 

Thank you. 
 

 

Art Calendars , 

diaries, cards and 

mouse pads orders 

close 3pm today!   

Perfect gifts f or 

Christmas  p resents!  

 

Children are mirrors,  
they reflect back to us  
what we say and do. 

 

A heads up Þ.. 
 

NZEI are proposing 

a Strike on Friday 

16 November . 

We will confirm this 

action as soon as 

we hear anyt hing.  

From tǹƪŜƪƻ /ƭŀǎǎ 
While I was sitting on the green slide I was sketching the things around me. 
Cars past by saying wroom wroom groom groom like it was a race.  
The weather past to Spring. The trees were flatting around the green and brown 
trees. 
The Tuis and the sparrows and other types of birds tweeting to each other.  
Children were shouting to others.     Joseph Stenhouse 
 

On the grass I see, hear, feel thiséé 

I can see a brownish puddle thatôs dry. 

I can hear the grass rustling around me.  

Green grass is all around me. 

There is a sky blue hula hoop in the 

green tree. 

A cloud floats over me I feel the whoosh 

of the wind. 

I see Andres sitting upon a bench.              

The grass gives me company. 

My book gets very annoying very soon. 

I feel happy.         Xander Beatson 
 

Springtime Follows 
I wandered as free as the wind blows blowing spiky sticks all across me like a 
twinkling stars hitting me towards the jibbly grass. 
I saw miraculous blossom flowers growing as swift as lightning can flutter across 
the plants.  
I gazed at the buzzy bees and the loud birds calling upon their families because 
they miss each other.  
As I sit under the trees I also see a bunch of dancing and twirling lavenders in their 
trees.          Malia Ahelemo 
 

Spring  
I have planted myself in a silent spot as I see things, the leaves d ancing to the 
pattern of the breeze. Beautiful blossoms falling from the trees. Big fluffy clouds 
like candy floss turning into shapes. Birds tweeting and soaring through the sky.   
D ashes of sunlight twinkled as if they were stars. Never ending talking fro m the 
kids I can hear. Bees buzzing and scaring people away. I gazed at the colourful 
flowers thinking what they mean to me. Once again I look at the clouds and feel 
the fluffiness of them in my hand. Wind whistling like an owner calling its  dog. I 
look do wn and feel my feet in the soft grass and I feel dizzy as if I should fall 
asleep.      Tess Gendall  

 
On Thursday 17

th
 October Evie, Andres, 

Maggie and Olivia represented Sacred 
Heart at the Primary schools tennis 
champs.  
It was good effort put in by all. 
Congratulations to Andres getting through 
to the second round of the main draw and 
to Olivia who won the Consolation draw. 

 
 

We started Tokelau Language week with the National anthem and raising the flag. It 
was a lovely whole school event and our seniors finished with a Tokelauan waiata. 

                   
  

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
mailto:admin@sacredheartpetone.school.nz
http://www.sacredheartpetone.school.nz/


Sacred Heart Petone School 
Te Kura o NgǕkau Tapu ki Pito-One 

 
J U N I O R  S Y N D I C A T E  N E WS L E T T E R 

T E R M 4  2 0 1 8  
 

Kia ora Nga Whanau ,                                                         

 

Wow the last term of the year and itõs going to be quite a 

busy one with quite a few exciting fun thing s to look forward 

too.  

 

This is a Summer Term  so please make sure you have a school sunhat to keep at school 

and switch over to summer uniform. Our unifor m shop is open on Mondays after school 

and before  school  Tuesdays. Please remember to name all items of clothing especially 

school hats and jerseys.  

 

We have lots of extra curricula things planned so please refer to our School Calendar , 

web -site or school app  for the dates and times for the following : School Athletics, All 

Saints Liturgy, Prize-giving, E nd of Year Mass and the School Picnic are all activities that 

the wider family can join.  

 

Our RE programme will cover Pr ayer, Communion of Saints , Advent and Christmas. We 

will also join our parish to celebrate Mass one morning. Your childõs teacher will let you 

know when their class is going to Mass.  

 

Our Te Reo Maori  focus is Hauora (wellbeing). We will be looking at Maori medicinal 

plants as well as learning new vocab and a waiata to share at prize giving.  

 

Children need  to wear their School PE gear  to school on Wednesdays  (Kea on 

Tuesdays) as we do our Athletics training.  

 

Everyone will continue with their daily reading and writing programmes and reading 

diaries will come home  Monday to Thursday . Please keep up the good practice of 

reading with your chi ld each night.  

 

We have a lot of keen builders and creators and our school tools are urgently in need 

of an upgrade. Included is a wish list, we are hoping to crowd fund some new tools. If 

you are able to ôsponsorõ a tool please send along payment and the name of the 

tool.  

 

Thank you  

Jacqui , Onieka , Danika and Liz . 
 
 

 

 



Sacred Heart Petone School 
Te Kura o NgǕkau Tapu ki Pito-One 

 

S E N I O R  S Y N D I C A T E N E W SL E T T E R 

T E R M 4 - 2 0 1 8  
 

The last term of the school year is upon us. There is much to celebrate from the previous 3 terms yet there 
is still so much to do before the end of the year. 
 
In the Senior Syndicate we will be having a class swap for various subjects. Miss Martell will be teaching 
Maths across the syndicate, Mrs Bell will be teaching RE across the syndicate and Mr Solia will be teaching 
Writing across the syndicate. All teachers have taught at all these levels and it will give the senior students 
a chance to self-manage as this will be important for our Year 8 students who will be going to college next 
year.  It will be a chance for other students in the senior syndicate to work with teachers they will be 
working with next year. Class swap will begin Week 3. 
 
Our Inquiry Unit this term is Plants and processes where we look at our environment and scientific processes 

that include life cycles of various animals and how the food chain is affected. We also move into the celebration 

of Christmas as we head into the season of Advent. 

 

In RE we are focusing on the Communion of Saints and also preparing ourselves for Christmas in the Season of 

Advent.  The school will be joining the parish for All Saints Day and then we begin preparing for the End of 

Year Mass. 

 

Please continue to sign homework diaries and send these back to school every day. They are a great 

communication tool as well as keeping a record of home reading. We encourage students to read between 20 to 

30 minutes a night and a reading reflection may be given by individual class teachers. IXL maths  homework will 

still be given as well. 

 

Teachers are continuing our Professional Development in the Wellington Sportswise Skills programme. Athletics 

is the focus this term. Children are able to wear their School PE gear to school on Wednesdays or when they 

have PE. 

 

Kakapo has spent Week 1 at Hutt Intermediate doing Tech activities. Year 8 have been working with digital tech 

while the Year 7 students have been working with food tech. Please ensure that your tech fees have been paid.  

 

As the weather begins to warm up water bottles will be important to keep our students hydrated. Please remember 

that we are a water only school. Always check the weather forecast if they will need a jacket for that day. We 

would like to avoid students having to walk home in the rain if the weather changes. On that note, hats are also a 

priority this term. 

 

Events to watch out for are the School Athletics Day, Parish Schools Day, the Christmas Parade and the 

school picnic. Keep check your newsletter regarding the dates for these events. 

 

If you would like to discuss an issue with any of the Senior Team please contact the office or speak to us directly 

to make an appointment. 

 

We look forward to having another great term here at Sacred Heart Petone. Thank you for your continued support 

throughout the year. 

 

Gods blessings. 

The Senior Team (Penny, Julia, Jenny, Foôi and Julius) 

 

 



 

A reminder of the 

Sacred Heart 

School evacuation 

route and meeting 

place should we 

need to evacuate 

the school in a 

civil defence or 

other emergency. 

 

Please make sure 

the parent and 

emergency 

contact details we 

have are up to 

date. 

 

 

 

ANDREW CHINN CONCERT 
Thursday 25th October 
6.30pm in the Church 

 
All students are expected to 

participate in the concert and are to 
wear school uniform. 

The concert is free for families. 

ANDREW CHINN CONCERT   
Thursday 25 th October    6.30pm, in the Church.   

All students are expected to take part in the concert, and wear full school 
uniform.  

 The concert is free for families.  
See you there!  

 



 

TOOL WISH LIST         Our family would like to donate the following tool/s to school.  
             
 (Please write tool and number eg  hammer x 1 ($9) or tape measure x 2 ($6) 
�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�« 
 
�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�� 

 
Name �«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�����«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�«�����«�«�«�«�«������  Payment    $....................................... 

Cash   /   Online   (Date paid �����������������������������������������������«��) 


